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t’s	been	said	that	not	getting	what	you	want	is	
sometimes	 a	 wonderful	 stroke	 of	 luck.	 This	
philosophy	 embraces	 every	 aspect	 of	 human	

life.	
	

The	 fundamental	 difference	 between	
successful	people	and	individuals	who	merely	get	by	
is	often	dictated	by	their	inclination	to	work	through	
disappointments	and	failures.		
	

Thomas	Edison	was	dismissed	from	his	first	
job	as	a	telegraph	operator	after	spilling	sulfuric	acid	
atop	the	desk	of	his	boss.	And	as	an	inventor,	Edison	
struggled	 for	years	 to	develop	and	polish	an	actual	
working	incandescent	bulb.		
	

He	was	also	known	 for	his	persistence	and	
his	ability	to	move	forward	in	the	face	of	numerous	
and	 serious	 setbacks.	 Once,	 when	 asked	 about	 his	
failed	 attempts	 to	 create	 a	 storage	 battery,	 he	
shrugged	off	the	question,	saying,	"I	have	not	failed.	I	
have	merely	found	10,000	ways	that	won’t	work."		
	

Sir	 James	 Dyson,	 is	 famed	 for	 his	 bagless	
cyclone	vacuum,	which	revolutionized	the	industry	a	
few	 years	 ago.	 He	 built	 5,100	 prototypes	 before	
finally	building	a	model	that	worked.	He	said	that	he	
learned	that	the	moment	you	want	to	slow	down	is	
the	moment	you	should	accelerate.	In	long	distance	
running,	you	go	through	a	pain	barrier.	And	actually	
if	you	persevere	a	bit	longer,	you’ll	start	to	climb	out	
of	it."	
	

Walt	Disney,	opened	the	door	to	some	of	the	
greatest	 fun	 and	 imagination	 on	 earth.	 But	 he	was	
fired	by	the	editor	of	the	Kansas	City	Star	who	said	
that	 Disney	 "lacked	 imagination	 and	 had	 no	 good	
ideas."	
	

Charles	 Schulz,	 the	 man	 behind	 Charlie	
Brown	 and	 all	 the	 Peanuts	 characters	 was	 turned	
away	by	Walt	Disney	who	said	Schultz’s	works	were	
not	 good	 enough.	 Schultz	 had	 been	 rejected	many	
times	 before	 that.	 Even	 his	 high	 school	 yearbook	
editor	 discarded	 each	 and	 every	 sketch	 he	

submitted.	 Yet	 all	 the	 characters	 he	 created	 have	
brought	laughter	and	joy	to	many	generations.		
	
	 Finally,	let	us	look	at	Jesus.	Even	many	non-
Christian	 historians	 regard	 Him	 as	 the	 greatest	
person	who	ever	lived.	Yet	not	only	the	people	of	His	
hometown	 rejected	 Him	 —	 as	 we	 saw	 in	 today's	
Gospel	reading	—	but	also	the	religious	leaders	of	His	
time.	
	

	 The	point	is	clear,	if	any	of	these	people,	even	
Jesus,	had	 let	 rejection	govern	 their	 lives	and	keep	
them	 from	doing	what	 they	 thought	was	 right,	our	
world	 would	 be	 incredibly	 impoverished	 today.	
Certainly,	 with	 Jesus	 having	 the	 most	 profound	
impact.	
	

	 Jesus	warned	us	against	letting	rejection	by	
others	keep	us	from	doing	what	we	think	is	right.	He	
said:	"If	the	world	hates	you,	realize	that	it	hated	me	
first…	 'No	 slave	 is	 greater	 than	his	master.'	 If	 they	
persecuted	me,	they	will	also	persecute	you."	
	
	 Jesus	 was	 making	 an	 important	 point:	
Anyone	who	hopes	to	build	a	better	world	must	be	
prepared	for	rejection.	And	almost	everyone	in	this	
church	 has	 probably	 experienced	 the	 kind	 of	
rejection	that	Jesus	is	talking	about.	
	
	 As	 followers	of	 Jesus,	we	can't	 let	 rejection	
and	persecution	keep	us	 from	being	what	God	has	
called	us	to	be,	to	stand	up	for	what	is	true	and	right	
and	 just,	 to	 serve	 the	 needs	 of	 the	 poor,	 the	
oppressed	and	the	sick.	
	
	 Remember	the	words	of	Jesus	in	the	Sermon	
on	the	Mount:	"Your	light	must	shine	before	others,	
that	they	may	see	your	good	deeds	and	glorify	your	
heavenly	Father."	
	
	 Our	vocation,	our	call,	as	Christians	is	to	be	
prophets	of	God	the	Father	in	our	world	just	as	Jesus	
was	a	prophet	of	the	Father	in	his	world.	This	is	what	
our	 baptismal	 call	 and	 confirmation	 promise	 is	 all	
about.	 To	 paraphrase	 St.	 Paul:	 "In	 a	 world	 of	
darkness,	we	Christians	 are	 called	by	God	 to	 shine	
like	stars."	X	
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